Graduate Faculty Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes, March 8, 2010
Present:  
J. Governali, E. Jampole, I. Jubran, B. Klein, D. Margine, E. McDowell-Loudan, 
C. VanDerCarr,  J. Walkuski, L .Xu, , 

Absent:    
J. Mosher,

1. Meeting minutes from February 22, 2010 were approved.
2. Committee update


Curriculum proposals for new graduate degrees in the Physics and Chemistry departments received final Committee approval and have been submitted to the Provost.

3. XXX697 - Extension of Graduate Culminating Activity:  A need for clarification?

The Committee decided to seek further information from the Graduate Office regarding the requirement to list the “Extension of Graduate Culminating Activity” course during summer sessions.  Questions that were raised included faculty compensation for being the instructor of record for the course and student requirements to register for the course.  The consensus was that departments should decide  if they would like to actively list the course and have it appear in the summer schedule or if it would be “hidden” and used when needed by students in a particular department. 

4.  Graduate Research Award

The Committee was informed that there is research related funding available for graduate students use.  The following is the information received from Joy Mosher:  
I received a memo from Sheila Morse, Financial Operations Specialist that says there is a Graduate Research Restricted Account “Graduate Research Council” that has a balance of $1,000 as of 9/30/09. The money is for the Graduate Research Council and has been there since 2008. There is no Graduate Research Council. I presume that Yvonne distributed this money to graduate students. There is no record in the office of what was done or how it was done.

I discussed it with Mark Prus, and he suggested that the GFEC as an executive committee could create a program or a committee to award monies to graduate students to support research – trips to conferences, etc. Perhaps four awards of $250.00.  The 2009-10 Budget is $0.00, so I think this is the final availability of the monies.

What are your thoughts on how this should proceed?
The Committee proposed the following procedures:


-Coordinators and/or department chairs will  be notified about the availability of the funding.


-Each award will be up to $250 and may be used for activities related to graduate research (e.g., paper presentation, cost of materials for research, etc.)

-Funding may be requested for any expenses incurred during the 2009-2010 academic year.


-Applicants must be presently enrolled at the College.


-Applicants must submit a brief summary of the expenses and how the expenses are related to his/her graduate program.


-Applications for funding must be submitted to the Graduate Office by April 16, 2010.

Once the procedures are approved by the GFEC, departments will be contacted.

J.F. Governali, Chair

GFEC

Committee Meeting Times – The GFEC will meet every other week, as needed.  Unless otherwise noted, meetings will be as identified below: 
Monday November 2nd, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday November 16th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday November 30th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday December 14th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday January 25th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday February 8th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday February 22nd, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday March 8th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday March 22nd, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday April 5th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday April 19th, 11:00 Brockway 203

Monday May 3rd, 11:00 Brockway 203
